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 Ride the Shuttle! 

Avoid the traffic around the church and 
ride the shuttle from Carolina Place, 
2626 Glenwood Avenue, on Sundays. 
Shuttle service begins at 8:45 a.m. and 
continues until the 11:00 a.m. worship 
service concludes and everyone is back 
to their cars. Hayes Barton United  
Methodist operates a shuttle from the 
same location, so look for the WMPC 
sign in the shuttle bus window.  

Church 
Youth Sunday 2018 

 

As I stood on the edge of Calvin 200 on Sunday after church, I found myself deeply 

moved. It was beautiful. After watching for a few moments, I snapped a picture of the 

moment and sent it to two friends with one word: ñChurch.ò 

The event was titled ñSeniors Helping Seniors,ò and was the brain-child of our parish 

nurse, Jean Williams. Twenty youth (many of them high school seniors) and twenty 

senior adults had been paired off with one another. After eating a meal together, phones 

and tablets and laptop computers came to life on the tables. The adults in the room 

began asking questions of their youth-partner about how to use these devices. Youth 

responded by pointing at the screens and explaining which buttons to push to make 

certain things happen. Two different adults sent and received text messages to and from 

family members for the first time. 

But, for me, the teaching and learning was secondary. More noticeable was the laughter 

and smiles happening around the tables. More meaningful were the number of youth 

who enthusiastically agreed to participateðso many that some ñstudentsò had two 

teachers. More evident was the gratitude and care shown by the adults towards the 

youth. Both teachers and students were interested in doing this again in the near future. 

Friends, this was church. 

The church has typically done a good job of ñadoptingò kids as their own children, 

supporting, nurturing and caring for them. White Memorial has certainly done these 

things for our youth as we carry out the promises we make as children are baptized. 

Lately, though, I have begun to be influenced by Chap Clark, a professor of youth 

ministry, who sees the task of adults in todayôs church as ñseeing church as a family and 

to see children, teenagers and emerging adults as their siblings who need them as they 

grow in their lives and faith.ò  If this is the case, then we all are brothers and sisters in 

Christ, regardless of our age. 

This Sunday is Youth Sunday. Youth have written prayers. Youth will deliver the 

sermon. Youth will serve as ushers and greeters and liturgists and musicians. It will 

surely be a meaningful morning in the life and witness of our church family. As the 

youth lead, watch and listen to them as your brothers and sisters in Christ who have been 

called on this special day to lead us in worship.  

The theme for Youth Sunday this year is ñHope Among Darkness.ò Throughout the 

morning, you will hear this theme explored in sermons, in prayers, in music, in a variety 

of ways. God is placing important messages on their hearts and minds. My prayer is that 

we will all be open enough to hear Godôs Word proclaimed. 

 

 

 

Chip Pope 
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J◌◘◒ ░○■ C◌○▓□◑○◒ 
Prayers and Christian Concerns to: 
Maggie Burkhead on the death of her husband, Scott  

Burkhead, February 3. 

 

New Presbyterians: 
Hanes Campbell Rumley and Stewart Worth Rumley, born 

January 24, children of Parker and Seth Rumley, grandchildren 

of Salli and Randy Worth. 

 

Hospitals (*designates discharged): 
Rex: *Storey Menzel; Rex Rehab: *Ann Koonce. 

 

 

 

 

F░▲◓▬ F◌◑◊░◓▲◌○ 

Is a White Memorial Friend or Relative in the Hospital?  
  

Please call the church office to let us know of relatives and 

friends who are in the hospital so that our pastoral staff may 

visit them. Due to HIPAA regulations, hospitals do not inform 

us when a member is hospitalized (even though a request for 

your church affiliation may appear on the admissions form.) 

We print membersô names in this newsletter and on our hospital 

board at church so we may pray for them. Please tell us if you 

or a relative do not want your name included; otherwise, we 

will follow our usual practice. Contact Amy Claprood at ext. 

210 during business hours.  

 

Birth Announcements 
Sometimes, due to short hospital stays and weekend births, we miss 

finding out about our ñnew Presbyterians.ò Call Rebecca Turner at 

919-834-3425, ext. 222, if you have a new baby. 

 

 
 

Teacher Lenten Workshop  
and Teacher/Caregiver Appreciation Dinner 
Sunday School teachers of two-year-olds through fifth grade: 

please attend our Lenten Workshop on Sunday, February 25, 

from 4:00-6:00 p.m. Bring your calendars and RSVP to your 

coordinators. At 6:00, you and your family will be treated to the 

Appreciation Dinner. For childcare and dinner reservations, 

visit whitememorial.org/register or call Tonya Higgins at  

919-834-3425, ext. 216, by February 20. 

 
Registration for ChildrenẮs Summer Programs  
Registration for Vacation Bible School and Midsummer Celebrations 

is available online at whitememorial.org/summer-programs! If you 

have questions about registration, please contact Katie Britt at 

kbritt@whitememorial.org or 919-834-3425, ext. 212. If you have 

questions regarding the programs, please contact Lynn Springfield at 

lspringfield@whitememorial.org or 919-834-3425, ext. 232. 

 
Confirmation Spring Retreat 
Our Confirmation class (eighth graders) and their mentors will 

travel to Camp Willow Run on March 10-11 for their spring  

retreat. Enjoying the beautiful grounds, finding rest or playing 

hard during free time, eating sômores and experiencing a devotion 

around the campfire, and reflecting on their relationship with our 

triune God are all a part of this important weekend. Register at 

whitememorial.org/register. Contact Deb Smith at 

dsmith@whitememorial.org for more information. 

 

Worship Workshops for Second Graders and Parents or 
Special Adult 
On March 11 and 18, second graders and their parents or special 

adult are invited to Worship Workshops from 9:30-10:30 a.m. in 

S300, the adult choir room. The workshops will include music, 

crafts and games as second graders learn about congregational  

worship and develop skills for participation in worship. Groups will 

rotate to learn through different modalities, so we encourage  

families to attend both sessions. On March 18 at the 11:00 a.m. 

service in the sanctuary, the children will be specially welcomed as 

worship participants and will receive Bibles and milestones.   

 

Weekday School Position Open 
White Memorial Weekday School is excited to announce a new 

position, Assistant Director of the Weekday School. Go to  

whitememorial.org/employment-opportunities/ for a position  

description. If you are interested in applying for this position, 

please email your resume to Cynthia Baggett, Director of the 

Weekday School, at cbaggett@whitememorial.org. For details, 

contact Cynthia Baggett at 919-834-4637. 

 

ItẮs Time to Plan for Toddler Open Gym & Worship! 
This is a faith and fellowship time geared to caregivers with 

children who are walking up to 3 years of age. Babies and big 

brothers and sisters are welcome, too! The program meets in 

Pickard Hall on the first and third Mondays, February through 

April, from 9:15-10:15 a.m. Contact Gwen Whiteman at 

gwhiteman@whitememorial.org or Katherine Wall at  

katherinewall0625@gmail.com with questionsΦ 
 

 
February 28 newsletter & March 4 bulletin deadline: 

Tuesday noon, February 13 

 

In the Church Triumphant 
 

Eunice Perkinson Cummings - February 5, 2018 

www.whitememorial.org
http://www.whitememorial.org/summer-programs
mailto:kbritt@whitememorial.org
mailto:lspringfield@whitememorial.org
http://www.whitememorial.org/register
mailto:dsmith@whitememorial.org
http://whitememorial.org/employment-opportunities/
mailto:cbaggett@whitememorial.org
mailto:gwhiteman@whitememorial.org
mailto:katherinewall0625@gmail.com
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Y◌◔◑ A◓◓□○◓▲◌○ P◄□░◒□ 
Honorary Life Membership Nominations 
Presbyterian Women is accepting nominations for Honorary Life 

Membership for 2018. The honor recognizes those who are active 

and faithful servants of God in our church and community.  

Prayerfully consider nominations for this honor. Applications are 

online at whitememorial.org/pw. Send recommendations to  

Carolyn Younger at seebeey@gmail.com. Nominations will be  

accepted through February 15. 

 

Cancer Companions Support Group 
Cancer Companions Support Group will run Sundays, March 4-

May 6, at 4:30 p.m. in C203, with no meeting on April 1. Cancer  

Companions also offers one-to-one support year-round. Contact 

Mary Ann Poole at mapoole@mac.com for more information. 

 

 

Ash Wednesday Service 
Join together with friends along Oberlin Road for 

our annual Ash Wednesday service. The service 

will be February 14 at 6:30 p.m. in the  

sanctuary. We will celebrate the Lordôs Supper 

and have the imposition of ashes. This is a great 

time of worship and shared faith. Childcare will be available for 

ages three and younger. 

 

2018 Greenbrier Trip Final Payments Due 
Final payments are due by February 15 for our WMPC trip to the 

famous Greenbrier Resort on April 24-26! Make checks payable to 

WMPC marked for ñGreenbrier Tripò and return them to Tonya 

Higgins in the church office. Also, mark your calendars and plan to 

attend our trip meeting on Thursday, April 5, at 1:00 p.m. in K100. 

Watch for details. Questions? Call Susie Jackson. 

 

Housing Needed for Visiting Choir 
The renowned Westminster Schola Cantorum Choir will perform a concert at WMPC at 7:00 p.m. on Sunday, March 11. Choir members 

need housing for Sunday night. Hosts will pick up their singers (minimum of 2) after the concert, provide them with a snack, a place to 

sleep and breakfast. To host singers, or for more information, contact Brian White at brian_white@yahoo.com as soon as possible.  

http://www.whitememorial.org/pw
mailto:seebeey@gmail.com
mailto:mapoole@mac.com
mailto:brian_white@yahoo.com
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Volunteer Opportunities at Saint SaviourẮs Center 
The Diaper Train serves families with babies on Tuesday and 

Thursday mornings. Volunteers are needed to distribute diapers 

from 9:30 a.m.-12:15 p.m. on these days. You can volunteer 

weekly or as available. For more information, contact Lisa Ives 

at 919-833-6400, ext. 222, or lives@saintsaviourcenter.org. 
 

Do you like flowers? Consider delivering flower arrangements 

from the Flower Shuttle at Raleigh Moravian Church on  

Tuesday mornings. The arrangements are used as centerpieces 

for Meals on Wheels lunches at the Center and as door prizes 

for seniors to enjoy. Volunteers rotate weekly and usually  

deliver once each month. Contact Sharon Hayes at  

919-833-6400, ext. 201.   

 

Oak City Outreach Collection 
Help the WMPC Young Adults collect  

donations for Oak City Outreach. Items  

needed are: bars of soap, wash cloths (dark 

colors), lotion, shaving cream, deodorant 

(men and women), toothbrushes, toothpaste, 

shampoo, cough drops, tissue (individual 

packs), lip balm, disposable razors, over the 

counter pain relievers. Items need to be travel 

size and unopened/unused. Drop off items in 

marked bins located in The Connector.  

 

  

Tubs of Love 
The Presbyterian Women and Service Committee are working  

together to collect items for Oak City Outreach. Collections have 

begun and final collection will take place at the Presbyterian  

Womenôs ñGirlôs Night Outò event on Monday, February 12, at 

6:00 p.m. ñTubsò are available in The Connector. Items needed are: 

nail clippers, small hand sanitizer, hand warmers, scarves, gloves, 

hats, menôs and womenôs socks and underwear, foot powder,  

deodorant and feminine products. Contact Ella Frantz at  

epfrantz@gmail.com or Carolyn Younger at seebeey@gmail.com 

with questions. 

 

Haiti Summer Trip Information Meetings 
First Presbyterian Church and White Memorial members will travel 

to Haiti June 20-27. Our projects will include running the Cite Soleil  

medical and dental clinics, distributing reading glasses and  

re-roofing houses. We welcome adults, college students and high 

school youth/parents who are flexible, willing to work hard and 

interested in serving the Haitian community. There will also be  

spiritual and cultural opportunities including attending church and 

experiencing Haitian culture. For details, attend an information 

meeting on Sunday, February 18, at 12:15 p.m. in the Ed Greer 

room on the third floor of the Edge Building at First Presbyterian 

Church (112 S. Salisbury, Raleigh). If you cannot attend, contact 

Carol Anne Moehring at cmoehring@fpcraleigh.org or  

Chris Northup at northupca@mindspring.com for details. 

 

C◌◊◊◔○▲◓◘ M▲○▲◒◓◑◘ ░○■ M▲◒◒▲◌○◒ 
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DonẮt forget to join us, if you have registered, February 18 from noon -1:00 p.m. in Calvin 301. We 
will also have a special skype class with Mar Elias*, a school in Israel, on March 17 from 8:00-9:30 
a.m. in Calvin 301.  
 
 
MAR ELIAS* 
 

We will Skype with Mar Elias IBC from Ibillin, Israel in March. █ey will share what it is like to 
live in Israel today as a youth.  
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